MEDICAL EXAMINER'S OFFICE
ANALYST: WENDY K. SOO HOO

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2021-2022 Revised Budget
	
	$16,382,518
	
	$4,764,308
	
	38.0
	
	4.0

	2023-2024 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$680,091
	
	($739,016)
	
	0.0
	
	(4.0)

	2023-2024 Decision Packages
	
	$1,580,955
	
	$1,061,594
	
	3.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Proposed Budget
	
	$18,644,000
	
	$5,087,000
	
	41.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	13.8%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	9.7%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: primarily General Fund and fee revenue

	Base Budget Assumptions: Updated personnel costs and removal of one-time grant-backed budget supplementals



DESCRIPTION

The Medical Examiner's Office (MEO) investigates sudden, unexpected, and unnatural deaths in King County.  The MEO also works to provide accurate identification of decedents and to notify the next of kin.  The MEO is housed organizationally within the Prevention Division of Public Health.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The MEO budget is proposed at $18.6 million for 2023-2024, which is about 13.8 percent above the 2021-2022 budget.  

The MEO budget proposes 3.0 additional FTE to address the ongoing gap between workload and capacity in the MEO.  For 2017 through 2021, the number of general cases investigated by the MEO was three times more than projected for that period and the number of autopsies was 33 times more than projected.  

The new positions would cost $1.3 million, anticipated to be backed by $800,000 in revenue.  The positions by type are shown in the table below.

Proposed New FTE and Associated Costs and Revenue
	Positions (Current FTE & Cost) 
	
	Proposed Additional Positions
	
	Cost for Additional Positions
	
	Revenue from Additional Positions

	Pathologists (7.0 FTE, $4.2M)
	
	1.0
	
	$630,000
	
	$800,000

	Autopsy Techs. (6.0 FTE, $1.4M)
	
	1.0
	
	$240,000
	
	

	Death Investigators (16.0 FTE, $4.2M)
	
	1.0
	
	$270,000
	
	$0



The $800,000 in revenues are estimated based on a 30 percent salary reimbursement ($154,000) for the additional 1.0 FTE pathologist paid by the state and revenues from conducting contract autopsies for other jurisdictions ($646,000), which would be enabled by the addition of the pathologist as well as the 1.0 FTE autopsy technician.  Note that Executive staff indicate that since 2019, the MEO has not been able to meet the National Association of Medical Examiners standard of 250 autopsies per year per pathologist; adding the pathologist will enable the MEO to meet this standard prior to reaccreditation in 2025.  If the MEO is not accredited, the 30 percent salary reimbursement by the state would be reduced to 5 percent.

As noted earlier, investigations have increased significantly since 2017.  The additional death investigator would allow death investigators to work in pairs, reducing risk of injury and allowing them to spend more time assisting community members affected by sudden deaths.  According to Executive staff, the deaths that the MEO investigates disproportionately affect the BIPOC community and the additional capacity would allow better service.

KEY ISSUES

Council staff has not identified any key issues.





